
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 20 April 2020  

 

Welcome back to Fullbrook Virtual School after the Easter holidays. I 

hope that you and your families all remain safe and well. 

MESSAGE FROM RUNNYMEDE BC  

We are aware there are delays in issuing supermarket e-Vouchers for 

those who receive free school meals and this is, potentially, creating 

financial distress for families. 

Runnymede Borough Council (RBC) would like to make sure you are 

aware that they, in partnership with the Runnymede Foodbank, can 

provide Foodbank parcels for families in need, and are here to help.  

The Runnymede Foodbank is fully operational, 7 days a week, and 

anyone in financial distress, or missing school vouchers because of 

delays, can call the council on 01932 83 83 83 and we will organise a 

Foodbank parcel to be delivered.   

RBC have setup this central service to assist residents during these 

difficult times. Our welfare line can advise residents on the various 

support measures available, which include: 

 Requesting food parcels  

 Collecting prescriptions or shopping for those in self-isolation 

 Advice on Universal Credit  

 Housing support  

 Council tax relief 

If you find yourself in difficulty, then please do reach out to Runnymede 

Borough Council for further support.  

 

For those in the Woking area who may require food parcel deliveries 

please email additionalfood@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk and we will 

process this on your behalf.  

  "Every day may not be good, but there's something 

good in every day." --Unknown 

 

ART DEPARTMENT 

LOO ROLL 

CHALLENGE 

Before Easter, the Fullbrook Art 

Department challenged students 

to create a representation of a 

character or scene from a book 

using a cardboard tube, and 

then take a photograph of it and 

send it to us. 

We have had some fantastic 

efforts from our staff and 

students over the holiday, and 

we’ve been so impressed, we’re 

going to keep this challenge 

open for the duration of 

lockdown. 

Details of the challenge, along 

with some inspiration and 

details of how to submit your 

artistic endeavours can be found 

by clicking here.  

There is a selection of work 

we’ve received so far on page 4 
of the newsletter for you to see. 

We think you’ll agree that 

they’re absolutely brilliant! 

Go on, get creating! 
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http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Loo-roll-challenge.pdf


 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 

Facebook & Twitter pages. 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

                                           

FREE SCHOOL MEALS – UPDATE 

From w/c Monday 27 April, the e-vouchers for Free School Meals (FSM) 

will be delivered every 4 weeks. Households with more than one Fullbrook 

student receiving Free School Meals (FSM), will receive a voucher for the 

combined total, rather than a voucher per student. 

If you are still receiving hard copy vouchers from Fullbrook in the post, we 

can arrange for them to be delivered via email if you would prefer. Please 

email marczewskil@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk to confirm so that we 

have the correct email address. 

SUPPORT RESOURCES FOR ASD FAMILIES 

Our Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) Outreach team have provided some 

specialist occupational therapist advice, support & strategies on Establishing 

Family Routines in Uncertain Times and Coping with Uncertainty.  While 

designed for supporting individuals on the autistic spectrum, they are really 

useful resources for all families in these unprecedented times. You can 

access them on the Coronavirus section of the Fullbrook website. 

There is also a link to the National Autistic Society where you can find 

helpful items including: activities to do at home; Coronavirus resources 

such as a social story to aid understanding; and, other useful resources for 

families. 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Word of the Cycle, which we will be incorporating into virtual lessons and tutor times with students, is 

below. We would be grateful if you could continue to support this by using the word in conversation at home.  

ENCROACH (verb): to intrude on a person's territory, rights, personal life etc. 

Example: During lockdown, everyone tried not to encroach on other family member's personal space. That was 

why Fullbrook parents were relieved by all the activities and tips as well as reading ideas provided on the school 

website. 

DIABETES UK  

Following on from the communications by the NHS last week to encourage parents to continue to consult with 

medical staff should they have concerns about their children's health, paediatric diabetes consultants are concerned 

that diagnoses of diabetes might be missed or delayed if parents are unaware of the signs, and are worried about 

consulting with doctors over what they might initially consider 'mild' symptoms. We have been asked to highlight the 

current campaign from Diabetes UK to help raise awareness of the signs of Type 1 Diabetes. Please see the info 

graphic on page 3 for what to look out for. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY   

Friday 8 May  Bank Holiday (No school) 

Friday 22 May  Break up for May half term (Normal Finish) 

Monday 1 June  Students return to learning 
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http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/coronavirus/
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